
99/2004

AIRKEM

OMEGA®

 DISINFECTANT-DETERGENT DEODORANT

 COMMERCIAL

 GUARANTEE: 
n-alkyl (5% C12, 60% C14, 30% C16, 5% C18) 

dimethyl benzyl ammonium chlorides     6.0% 
n-alkyl (68% C12, 32% C14) dimethyl ethyl 

benzyl ammonium chlorides     6.0%
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OMEGA is a disinfectant/detergent/fungicide/virucide/odour
counteractant. Intended for use in hospitals, nursing homes and
related institutions, food and beverage processing, preparation
and service institutions, retail, manufacturing, educational and
recreational facilities.

OMEGA at a dilution of 4 mL per litre is an effective
disinfectant against the following: (at 2 mL/L it acts as a
sanitizer):

BACTERIA: Escherichia coli, Klebsiella spp, Proteus vulgaris,
Pseudomonas aeruginosa, Salmonella cholerasuis, Serratia
marcescens, Shigella flexneri, Staphylococcus aureus.

FUNGI: Aspergillus niger, Candida albicans, Trichophyton
interdigitale.



VIRUSES: Canine distemper, Feline pneumonitis, Herpes simplex,
Influenza A2 (aichi), Parainfluenza (Sendai), vaccinia.

DIRECTIONS: Prepare an accurate dilution in hot or cold water
using Airkem's metering pump.  To increase detergent in heavily
soiled areas use two strokes.  Apply solution to wet surfaces
thoroughly with clean mop, sponge, cloth, scrubber or sprayer. 
Remove solution and suspended soil with clean wet mop, sponge,
cloth or wet vacuum pickup.  Surfaces subject to food contact
must be thoroughly rinsed with potable water.

OMEGA at a dilution of 4 mL/L kills the Human Immunodefiency
Virus (HIV) on hard non-porous surfaces.

Personal Protection: On handling items soiled with blood or body
fluids wear personal protection such as disposable gloves, gowns,
mask or eye protection.

Cleaning Procedures: Blood and other body fluids must be
thoroughly cleaned from surfaces and objects before application
of disinfectant solution.

Directions: Prepare an accurate dilution of 4 mL/L in hot or cold
water.  Apply solution with clean mop, sponge, cloth or sprayer. 
Allow 10 minutes contact wet time.  Remove solution or suspended
soil with clean wet mop, sponge, cloth or wet vacuum pick up.

Disposal of Infectious Materials: Blood/body fluids should be
autoclaved and disposed of according to local regulations for
infectious waste material.

CAUTION: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN Corrosive, causes eye
damage and skin irritation.  Avoid contact with eyes or skin. 
Wear rubber gloves and splash-proof glasses, goggles or a face
shield when handling this product.  Avoid contamination of food.

FIRST AID: (concentrated form) 

EYES: Immediately flush with plenty of cool running water. 
Remove contact lenses.  Continue flushing for at least 15 minutes
holding eyelids apart to ensure rinsing of the entire eye.

SKIN: Immediately flush with plenty of cool running water.  Wash
thoroughly with soap and water.

IF SWALLOWED: DO NOT INDUCE VOMITING.  Rinse mouth immediately,
then drink one or two glasses of water or milk.  NEVER GIVE
ANYTHING BY MOUTH TO AN UNCONSCIOUS PERSON.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Because of probable mucosa  damage 
omit gastric lavage.  

NOTE: Not an irritant in use dilution form.



NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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